
ECTOR COUNTY INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT 
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FALL SEMESTER 2010-2011 

COMPLIANCE PLAN FOR CLASS SIZE MANDATE 
 

Kindergarten     Gale Pond Alamo Elementary 
Kindergarten     Blackshear Elementary 
First, Third, and Fourth Grades  Burleson Elementary 
First and Third Grades    Cavazos Elementary 
Fourth Grade     Murry Fly Elementary 
Kindergarten     Goliad Elementary 
Kindergarten      Gonzales Elementary 
First Grade     Hays Elementary 
Kindergarten and First Grade   Ireland Elementary 
Third Grade     Sam Houston Elementary 
Fourth Grade     Travis Elementary 

 
PLAN OF ACTION 

 
Gale Pond Alamo Elementary exceeds the cap by one student in kindergarten.  Gale Pond Alamo is a 
total magnet school.  One student was placed in a bilingual classroom upon registration but should have 
been placed in a regular classroom.  Moving the student to the appropriate classroom caused the 
campus to exceed the cap by one student in kindergarten.  Normal attrition should balance the class by 
the end of the semester.   
 
Blackshear Elementary exceeds the cap by four students in kindergarten.  The magnet configuration of 
the campus will allow the campus some control in the enrollment of students.   The District continues to 
work with a demographer to redraw boundary lines for elementary campuses.  These new boundaries 
will be presented to the local Board of Trustees this year with implementation scheduled for the Fall of 
2011.   
 
Burleson Elementary exceeds the cap by one student in first grade, two students in third grade, and one 
student in fourth grade.  The District continues to work with a demographer to redraw boundary lines 
for elementary campuses.  These new boundaries will be presented to the local Board of Trustees this 
year with implementation scheduled for the Fall of 2011.  Normal attrition should balance first grade 
and fourth grade by the end of the semester. 
 
Cavazos Elementary exceeds the cap by three students in first grade and one student in third grade.  The 
campus has been closed to all students unable to produce proof of residency within the Cavazos 
boundaries.  The District continues to work with a demographer to redraw boundary lines for 
elementary campuses.  These new boundaries will be presented to the local Board of Trustees this year 
with implementation scheduled for the Fall of 2011.   
 



Murry Fly Elementary exceeds the cap by one student in fourth grade.  The campus has been closed to 
all students unable to produce proof of residency within the Murry Fly boundaries.  The District 
continues to work with a demographer to redraw boundary lines for elementary campuses.  These new 
boundaries will be presented to the local Board of Trustees this year with implementation scheduled for 
the Fall of 2011.   
 
Goliad Elementary exceeds the cap by four students in kindergarten.  The District continues to work with 
a demographer to redraw boundary lines for elementary campuses.  These new boundaries will be 
presented to the local Board of Trustees this year with implementation scheduled for the Fall of 2011.   
 
Gonzales Elementary exceeds the cap by one student in kindergarten.  Normal attrition should balance 
the class by the end of the semester. 
 
Hays exceeds the cap by three students in first grade.  Hays is a total magnet school that recently 
converted to an academic magnet program.  The campus has historically had very low enrollment.  In 
order to increase the enrollment, the campus administrator enrolled first grade siblings after reaching 
the cap in order to provide needed growth at other grade levels.  First grade enrollment will be 
monitored and another teacher will be added if enrollment at first grade continues to grow. 
 
Ireland Elementary exceeds the cap by three students in kindergarten and three students in first grade.  
The magnet configuration of the campus will allow the campus some control in the enrollment of 
students.  The District continues to work with a demographer to redraw boundary lines for elementary 
campuses.  These new boundaries will be presented to the local Board of Trustees this year with 
implementation scheduled for the Fall of 2011.   
 
Sam Houston Elementary exceeds the cap by two students in third grade.  The District continues to work 
with a demographer to redraw boundary lines for elementary campuses.  These new boundaries will be 
presented to the local Board of Trustees this year with implementation scheduled for the Fall of 2011.   
 
Travis Elementary exceeds the cap by two students in a fourth grade bilingual class.  The magnet 
configuration of the campus will allow the campus some control in the enrollment of students.  The 
District continues to work with a demographer to redraw boundary lines for elementary campuses.  
These new boundaries will be presented to the local Board of Trustees this year with implementation 
scheduled for the Fall of 2011.  A bilingual instructional aide has been assigned to this class to assist the 
teacher. 
 
 
 
 


